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Dear Sir

The Federation of Australian Scientific and Technological Societies (FASTS) thanks the Senate EWRSBE Legislation Committee for the opportunity to comment on the new Australian Research Council Bill 2000 and the associated Australian Research Council (Consequential and Transitional Provisions) Bill 2000.  Overall, FASTS supports the Bills and hopes that, with suitable amendment, they can be passed this year so that the ARC can be re‑established without undue delay. Given adequate funding, the ARC can play a critical role in advancing the national performance in research and in research training.

FASTS has some concerns about the ministerial powers given by the Bills.  The recent UK Report on BSE, which records that politicians ignored cautionary scientific advice and instead ran a public assurance campaign about eating beef, provides just one very good reason for tempering ministerial powers with respect to determining research priorities.  The BSE Inquiry: The Report is available at www.bseinquiry.gov.uk.  Chapter 14 of the Report lists the lessons to be learned from the handling of the BSE outbreak in the United Kingdom.  Taken together, the ëlessons to be learnedí suggest that the ARC should be independent of political influence.

FASTS has two specific objections to the Bills:

1.  Minister may vary the advice of the ARC.

The Bill allows a Minister to ignore ARC recommendations with respect to approving or rejecting research proposals, and to vary the level of funding for any given research proposal.

FASTS suggests that research proposals should be, and only be, approved by the Minister if the proposals are endorsed by the ARC.  If a Minister has concerns about the approval, disapproval or variation of the funding for a specific research proposal, then his/her concerns should be transmitted to the ARC for consideration.  The ARC would then resubmit a recommendation to the Minister, taking into account those concerns as well as any other information.

One can envisage a situation where a Minister may be obliged to intervene in the funding of a specific research proposal if the planned research is objectionable to his/her religious beliefs, even if the planned research has been approved by an appropriate Institutional Ethics Committee.  A contemporary example is research into embryonic stem cells for therapeutic tissue repair.  The proposed increase in  Ministerial powers has the potential to create an unnecessary, and perhaps an unwelcome, dilemma for Ministers. 

2.  Inability of the ARC to initiate its own inquiries.

Under the existing ARC ACT, the ARC has the power to initiate its own inquiries into any matter it considers relevant to research and research training.  Under the new Bill, only the Minister  may direct the ARC to make such inquiries.  If the ARC is to engage in informed strategic planning, and to address issues of concern that have not yet come to the Minister, then it must have the ability to initiate its own inquiries.

FASTS considers the matter of increased Ministerial powers a very serious issue.  For the community to retain its confidence in Australian research, then the ARC, together with Institutional Ethics Committees, must have, and be seen to have, an independence free from political influence. 

Yours sincerely,

S.W. Serjeantson.

